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AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR   

Saturday SEPTEMBER 8
th
 at Sports and Social Club in Swan Lane -- £5 per pitch – Set up 11am. (Weather  permit) 

Next Afternoon Boot Fair – Saturday September 8
th
. 

 

POP IN   
 

The Pop in is closing on 17
th
 and 18

th
 September as the volunteers are on holiday.  

BUT it is re-opening, so don’t worry!!  The date for the re-opening is on Monday 24
th
. 

The times will continue as follows – Monday and Tuesday 9.00 am to 12.00 mid day 
  

The only other change is the name and it will now be called 

‘Coffee ‘N’ Chat’ all are welcome to come in for a Coffee and a Chat. 
 

On Tuesday 25
th
 September there will be an extra event from 10.00am to 12.30pm  in 

the Main hall, and this is the Macmillan Coffee Morning. Donations of cakes would be greatly appreciated. 
 

There will be no formal charges, but donations of any amount to be sent to Macmillan fund raising will be accepted. 

 

SELLINDGE GARAGE SAFARI 2018            (Late entries will be accepted) 
 

Sunday SEPTEMBER 9
th

 2018  9am - 1pm or ‘whenever you decide to stop’ 

Sell your unwanted items without the hassle of loading the car.  Simply put or lay your items in your garage or on a 

table on your driveway or even your lawn.   

This year, homes in outlying areas of the Village such as Moorstock and Coopers Lane are invited to set their 

garage sale up in the Village Hall Car Park if they wish. 

To be added to our Garage Safari Map contact Sellindge Parish Council on 01303 813 271, or  

e-mail clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk or fill in the form below, take to the Sellindge Parish Council office at the rear of the 

Village Hall by Noon Tuesday September 4
th
.  There is an entrance fee of £5 (more if you wish).  Homes taking part 

will be given a small sign and some balloons to place outside their home.  Maps, showing all the garages taking part, 

will be on sale for a donation the week before from Parish Council Office and on the day in the Village Hall car park. 

Coffee ‘n’ Chat will be open offering Coffee’s, Tea’s and Bacon Rolls etc.  

The entrance fee to be paid in at the Parish Council Office by Friday September 7
th
, which is open Tuesday 9am to 

Noon and Friday 3pm to 6pm or if you wish a Parish Councillor will come to you to collect your entrance fee, if 

arrange in advance with the Parish Council Office on 01303 813 271, e-mail clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk      

Entrance fee and map fees all in aid of The Sellindge Community Fund Charity.   
 
   

 .............................................................................................................................................................................................. 
 

 

Sellindge Village Garage Safari Application Form 
  

Name of Householder:_________________________________________________  

          

Address ____________________________________________________________ 

 

____________________________________________________________ Home or Village Hall car park (please delete) 
       

   Tel number:         e-mail 
 

 

 

 

 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR         Registered Charity 302833 
 

NEXT FAIR SATURDAY – OCTOBER 6
th

 2018 
 

TABLE TOP SALE – MAIN HALL 
 

9am to 1pm  

Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table. 

Please phone 01303 813 250 or on the day, if any left at £10. 

NO TABLE TOP FAIR IN SEPTEMBER    
 

Please 

Note 

New 

Phone 

Number 

mailto:clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk
mailto:clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk


SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk               
 

Your Parish Council met on 14
th
 of August, and while some Parish Councils don’t meet during this particular month, 

Sellindge decided that meetings would take place even though some Councillors were on holiday; in fact the meeting 

was short of 5 councillors, due to holiday, health issues – not necessarily their own but members of the family and 

being called back to work.  It made for a quicker meeting though! 

Susan was in attendance and brought everyone present up to date with the latest consultation from Kent County 

Council.  This one is about the house hold waste disposal sites or (tips) that we all use from time to time.  The current 

problem is that adjacent counties are now charging for householders to take their building waste to the tips and so this 

means people are coming into Kent to dispose of this type of waste free of charge and subsequently costs to Kent 

County Council have gone up.  The idea to prevent this from continuing is to place a charge of £4.00 per bag.  All of 

the details will be on the website of the Kent County Council, I am sure Susan will be placing something about this in 

more detail in her report. 

The Taylor Wimpey phase 2 development is continuing to work its way through the planning system, and the Parish 

Council have seen revised plans and made comments prior to the application being sent to the District Council.  The 

Parish Council and individuals still has a chance to make further comments if needed when the District Council places 

the application on their website, which is now available.  Y18/0402/SH. 

Paper letters and other correspondence was scarce this month, the one exemptions being a letter regarding the Pat 

Testing equipment that requires calibration; so as the village hall has acquired a second hand dishwasher this will be 

tested before it can be used; anyone booking the village hall now does not have to wash up cups and saucers by hand. 

The opportunity to purchase a second hand Hayter mower was noted and an agreement to purchase took place.  Since 

employing the Village caretaker any equipment that has been used actually belongs to the Chairman of the Parish 

Council; therefore it will be good for your Parish Council to have our own equipment. 

Some of you who attend the Pop in may have known that the hot water boiler in the Durling Hall needed repair; this 

was not possible and a new one was purchased; it was agreed in principle that the Parish Council would pay for this; 

but the Village Hall Chairman was requested to complete an application form for the grant. 

Talking of the Pop In, this will be closing for one week; the dates are 17
th
 and 18

th
 September, more details elsewhere 

in the magazine. 

Sellindge Parish Councillors would like to remind everyone that dumping household items outside of your property 

makes the village look untidy and can encourage vermin.  The District Council will arrange for collection for a fee, so 

do use this facility. 

The next Parish Council meeting is on 11
th
 of September in the Durling Hall, do come along if you want to find out 

what is going on in your village.              From your Parish Council Clerk  Linda Hedley 
 

Dog Poo Bags – The Parish Council is still providing these for use free of charge, members consider that this has 

made a difference to the village.  Simply come to the Parish Council office Tues 9am – Noon & Fri 3pm – 5.30pm  
 

The Chairman and other Parish Councillors would like to say ‘thank you’ to all those who are taking  

the time and trouble to pick up after their dog/s. 
 

For more information please visit our website – www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk   
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for ALL AGE GROUPS –   Sellindge Village Hall & Pop In Centre 
 

The Pop – In is open – Mondays from 9am to 12 Noon  

             Tuesdays 9am to 4pm which includes Pop – In Bingo from pm to 4pm. 

There is a good selection of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age UK and other organisations. 
 

Tuesday 11
th
 – East Kent Foot Care will be at the Pop In (in the Committee Room) from 9am to 12.30pm, this month.   

‘The cost is £14 for general maintenance and £24 for more through work’.   
 

Tuesday 11
th
 – Suzie will be in offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 

 

Tuesday 23
rd

 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3pm. 

‘It would be appreciated that as many people as possible should get batteries and attend to  

hearing aid problems on this date, batteries are no longer available at other times ’ 
 

Date to confirmed – Cathy from Age UK will be at the Pop – In with lots of information for people over 50.   

 

Internet Access – Photocopying – Free WIFI  
 

The Pop in is closing on 17
th
 and 18

th
 September as the volunteers are on holiday. 

BUT it is re-opening, so don’t worry!!  The date for the re-opening is on Monday September 24
th
  

under the new name of Coffee ‘N’ Chat  
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FROM YOUR FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, F&H D C 
 

Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk  01303 812 066           susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk  01303 670 561 
 

We are pleased to report that the result of the recent Peer Review of your District Council was very positive.  Carried 

out by councillors and directors of other councils, the review involved interviews with 150 people, a tour of the district 

and a study of the council’s strategies.  The report concluded, ‘The peer team was impressed by the range of key 

developments and the sheer scale of ambition, which is unusual for a district council.’  We are already implementing 

some of the suggestions made by the Peer Review to further improve delivery. 

We are also pleased to report that the planning application for the new Leisure Centre and houses at Princes Parade 

(the site of the former municipal tip on the seafront in Hythe) has been approved.  The leisure centre will replace the 

current costly and outdated pool in Hythe as well as providing gym facilities and a café.  The walkway along the 

promenade will be widened and there will be extra parking for the new homes as well as publically accessible green 

space and play facilities for children.  45 of the 150 homes will be affordable (which includes council houses, housing 

association or help to buy starter homes).  The golf course at the Hythe Imperial is unaffected. 

We wrote recently about the introduction of Universal Credit in our area.  This has a knock on effect to our Council 

Tax Reduction Scheme and we currently have a consultation about these changes.  You can take part until 21 October 

on www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk/consultations  Please let us know your views whether you are directly affected or 

not (it does not affect those of pensionable age). 

We are compiling a list of damaged/illegible street names in our ward and if you know of any, please let us know so 

we can get the District Council to replace them.  (Damaged traffic signs are the responsibility of Kent County Council 

and can be reported via the www.kent.gov.uk website). 

With the autumn rains approaching do please take care not to provide a breeding ground for mosquitoes.  They like 

stagnant water so blocked guttering, wheelbarrows and saucers for plant pots should be emptied and water butts 

cleared out.  If you think you’ve spotted any of the Asian Tiger mosquitoes then please report to the District Council. 

In July the District Council was informed of damage to trees and other vegetation at the Taylor Wimpey site next to 

the village hall.  One of the District Council’s Senior Planning Officers has investigated and measures to protect the 

trees have now been put in place by the developer to the satisfaction of the Council’s Arboriculture Manager.  

Jenny attended the celebration assembly at Sellindge School for the pupils who are leaving primary to go to secondary 

school and Susan was at Sellindge Parish Council meeting on 14 August.  
 

FROM YOUR KCC COUNCILLOR Susan Carey, Elham Valley Ward.   susan.carey@kent.gov.uk 01303 670 561 
 

KCC has recently been awarded the Ministry of Defence Employers Recognition Gold Award for its support for ex-

service personnel and Reservists.  We have an Armed Forces Covenant which commits KCC to ensure that serving 

personnel, veterans and Reservists will not be disadvantaged in accessing our services as a result of serving in the 

military.  There’s more information about what this means in practice on our website (search for Armed Forces) as 

well as a calendar of events across Kent which celebrate Kent’s military heritage. 

A group of KCC Councillors have been asked to look at the issue of loneliness and social isolation especially among 

Kent’s older residents.  They will be looking at whether KCC’s current service provision and partnership working is 

effective and make recommendations on how they could be improved.  Written submissions on this issue are invited 

from anyone interested and should be sent to select.committee@kent.gov.uk by midday on Monday September 10, 

2018.  Once all the information has been considered, the Councillors will produce a report for consideration at a full 

County Council meeting in early 2019.  

Look out for a consultation on our Household Waste Recycling Centres.  Kent has 16 of these and we are one of the 

last places in the country still accepting soil, rubble and plasterboard all of which are not classified as household 

waste.  We are now getting significant inflows of such waste from across the County boundaries and the consultation 

is asking for views on whether we should introduce a charge for this type of non household waste in line with 

neighbouring Councils. 

I’ve no further news on the broadband voucher scheme but a launch is imminent and I will give details as soon as they 

are known. 

And finally, the pothole report.  Between 01 March and 17 August 48,635 potholes had been filled and 165,429 sqm 

of patching has been done across Kent.  For our District the equivalent figures are 4,642 potholes and 21,407 sqm of 

patching.  Do please keep reporting potholes so that they are added to the work programme.  You don’t need to know 

the name of the road as the website www.kent.gov.uk has an interactive map where you can mark the spot or you can 

ring 03000 41 81 81 in office hours and 03000 41 91 91 for emergencies at other times.  Make sure you keep a note of 

your reference number which will help in keeping track of progress.  
 

ADVANCE NOTICE  
 

Highways England are expected to be closing the M20 again on the night of Saturday 13 October to install a 

footbridge across the motorway ?  This is not confirmed but from a reliable source.     3 

 

mailto:Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk
mailto:susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk
http://www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk/consultations
http://www.kent.gov.uk/
mailto:susan.carey@kent.gov.uk
mailto:select.committee@kent.gov.uk
http://www.kent.gov.uk/


WEATHER FACTS FOR JULY 2018 
 

Minimum temp. 10.0°C Sun.15
th
 Wed.18

th
                        Mean night temp. 13.57°C 

 

               Maximum temp. 33.0°C Thur.26
th   

             Mean day temp.   25.90°C 
 

July and suddenly it’s summer!  On Sunday 1
st
 the temperature rose to 28.0°C.  During the month there were days 

with near record temperatures and uncomfortable nights.  The nearest to a record in Sellindge was on Thursday 

26
th
 with a reading of 33.0° (91°F).  From my recordings back as far as 1991 this was on Wednesday July 19

th
 2006 

with a reading of 35.25°C (95.45°F).  There were only 5 days when rain was recorded, the first being the night of July 

5
th
 then nothing  until the last week of the moth including the evening of Friday 27

th
when a violent storm prevented 

any chance of observing the total eclipse of the moon.  Total rainfall was 39.116mm (1.54in) only 62.6% of the July 

average 
 

CARING FOR CATS  http://folkestonehythe.cats.org.uk/ 
 

The Folkestone and Hythe Branch of Cats Protection is part of a national network and has 

been taking in unwanted and abandoned cats and kittens for over twenty years.  And at this 

time of the year, its dedicated team of volunteers is busier than ever.  The problem of 

unwanted cats and kittens is never-ending 

and the branch is continually urging cat 

owners to have their pets neutered; and to 

help cat owners on benefits or low 

incomes, there’s a subsidised neutering scheme available.   

All cats coming into the care of the branch are lovingly cared for by 

volunteer fosterers and given full health checks. They are also 

microchipped, which is extremely important, as it enables a lost 

cat’s owner to be easily identified.   

The branch also operates a Lost and Found service, which is 

invaluable as people often feed a cat suspected of being a stray – 

but it’s not reported as being ‘found’!  Anyone needing the service 

can contact: 0345 260 1253 

All of this work is carried out by a team of unpaid volunteers and 

costs a great deal of money.  Most of the funds raised come from 

the shop in Hythe High Street, together with fund-raising activities 

and promotions.  One of the most important roles is that of a 

fosterer, which involves taking in a cat before it is found a 

permanent home.   

More volunteer fosterers are urgently needed; for every cat that is 

rehomed, another is waiting to come into care and be given some 

much-needed attention.  If you would like to look after a cat and 

have a few hours to spare each day, this is an ideal way of enjoying 

a cat if you can’t commit to actually owning one.   

You’ll need an appropriate room or house space, a practical 

personality, enjoys interacting with people and a willingness to 

follow the cat care standards of the charity. 

In return for your time and commitment the Branch will provide 

everything you require, including;  

Equipment to adapt the facilities made available 

Food, litter and trays, bedding, feeding bowls and toys 

Veterinary treatment for Cats Protection cats/kittens in your care 

Help, support and training, so you feel confident as a fosterer. 

If you would like further information, please contact: 0345 260 1253    ‘PRINCESS’  Princess one of our cats needing 

a good home.  She’s been in care for so long, she is desperately looking for a permanent owner.  All our cats are flea 

and worm treated, microchipped, vaccinated, neutered, blood tested and come with four week’s free pet insurance. 
 

SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB   
 

The venue for September on Wednesday September 26th at ‘The Black Horse’ Monks Horton.   

Please contact June Wales know 01303 814 676 by September 19th to confirm you are attending.  

 

 
4 

 



SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 
 

At the Gardeners’ meeting held on Friday 17
th
 August we discussed the Annual Show which was held on 5th August.  

There is no September meeting as the Gardeners will be on their annual holiday.   

The Annual General Meeting, for members only, will be on Friday19
th
 October in the Durling Hall at 2pm. 

 

SELLINDGE SPORTS and SOCIAL CLUB – What’s on at the Club in SEPTEMBER  
  

Sunday Carvery every week all you can eat for £9.95 

There will be a change to the daytime opening hours more info coming soon. 

There will be some events for October and November more info coming soon. 
 

Afternoon Boot Fairs – Weather / ground conditions permitting,
 
– September 8

th
 

 

ST MARY'S CHURCH SELLINDGE  
 

I am delighted to say that this will be my last month of writing the message for St. Mary's Church.  Don't get me 

wrong, I have really enjoyed sharing the news of our church but I am delighted because this means our new priest 

Chris will be in place and will be sharing his own message with you. 
 

The licensing of the Reverend Chris Denyer as Priest in Charge of the Parish of the Stour Downs will take place on 

Thursday 20th September at 7pm in Mersham Church. 

Please do come to this service if you are able. It’s great that we have a new priest for our churches and we need to 

give him the warmest of welcomes. 
  

We are about to embark on the busiest time of the year for St. Mary's.  We are currently getting ready for our 

Community Harvest, Flower and Art Festival.  As always, we warmly welcome businesses, groups and individuals in 

the village to contribute either a piece of artwork or a flower arrangement.  This year the theme of the festival is Sport 

so why not get your gym kit on and join in!  This year’s festival will be on Saturday 6
th
 and Sunday 8

th
 October. 

On Saturday 6
th
 October, we will also be serving ploughman’s lunches in the church so why not join us for a bite to 

eat and a wander around the amazing displays!  The money raised will go towards the upkeep of the church. 
  

We would also like to warmly invite you to Afternoon Tea on Sunday 9
th

 September at 2pm in the church.  We will 

be serving sandwiches, homemade cakes and scones and bottomless hot drinks on vintage cake stands.   

Come along and enjoy the beautiful surroundings of the church and have a natter with others from the village. 
 

Please remember you are always welcome in St. Mary's Church! 

For more information you can find us on Facebook and Instagram 

www.facebook.com/stmaryssellindge  

 

SEPTEMBER SERVICES 
 

SUNDAY 2
nd

 September -  11am Christians Together in the Durling Hall led by John Selden 

       9
th

 September -   No Service at Sellindge  

           AFTERNOON TEA FROM 2PM IN THE CHURCH 
     16

th
 September -  11am Holy Communion led by Revs Stephen and Linda Hardy     

     23
rd

 September -   11am Party Church led by Sarah-Marie Collins 

     30
th

 September -  10am Joint Parish Harvest Service at Stowting led by Rev. Chris Denyer    
 

 

 

FORMAL NOTE FROM SELLINDGE PCC 
 

NOTE, initial contact concerning personal services, ie Baptism, Weddings, Funerals, may be made to mobile phone 

number 07526 688 826 and you will be directed appropriately. 

For all other services please keep your eyes on the village newssheet, or www.stourdowns.org.uk  
 

Thank you and look forward to seeing you at St Mary’s or one of our special events. 

St Mary the Virgin Parochial Church Council Sellindge   Part of the Stour Downs Benefice www.stourdowns.org.uk      
 
 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

SPEEDWATCH – Interested in volunteering for Speed Watch, please complete and return to the Parish Council 

Office, drop into the Pop In or give to a Parish Councillor. 
 

Name - ……………………………………..  Phone ……………… Email ………………………………. 
 

Address  …………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 
 

5 

http://www.facebook.com/stmaryssellindge
http://www.stourdowns.org.uk/
http://www.stourdowns.org.uk/


WHAT’S ON AND WHERE SEPTEMBER 2018 Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  01303 260 220                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297   (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297   (Term time)  

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 014 

  POP – IN BINGO – 2pm to 4pm – Village Hall (Durling Hall)    ***NEW***   

  LINE DANCING – Beginners Class – 6pm – 7pm Village Hall (Main) – 07989 210449  

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY PILATES – 9.45am Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593  ***NEW***   
ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 

MENS FOOTBALL – 7pm to 9pm Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 ***NEW***    
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Improvers  10.30am to 11.30am  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Intermediate 11.30pm to 1.15pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161    

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon 9.00am - 12  Tues 9.00am - 4.00pm – 813 250  
 

TUESDAY / FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – TUESDAY 9am – 12 NOON & FRIDAY 3pm – 5.30pm 
 

   

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

 

VILLAGE PRAISE on Sunday 2
nd

 at 11am Village Hall (Durling) 
 

BOOK CLUB on NO MEETING UNTIL OCTOBER from 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Club - - phone 812 437 
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 10
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 11
th

 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01303 813 271 
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 12
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 080 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION NO MEETING THIS MONTH Village Hall (Durling) 813 288 or 01843 597 710   
 

BABY CLINIC on Monday 24
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk in - - 812 616 
 

SEQUENCE DANCING CLUB on Saturday 22
nd

  at 7.30pm – 10.30pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815  
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 26
th

 – 7.30pm to 9.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

SUNDAY 9
th

 – GARAGE SAFARI – 

AROUND THE VILLAGE and CAR PARK from 9am 
 

TUESDAY 25
th

 – MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 

MAIN HALL – 10am to 12.30pm 
============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

BT – TV   Traditional Sunday Carvery (bookings required)   BT SPORT 
 

SATURDAY 8th – AFTERNOON BOOT FAIR – SET UP 11am 
 

Opening hours Mon to Fri 5.00pm to 11.00pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk       
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE SEPTEMBER 2018 
SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk        

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk      

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2015 – S Bull (Chair) of Swan Lane, N Fursdon of Moorstock Lane, C Mason of Swan Lane. 

Co – Opted July 2015 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields.   

Co – Opted May 2016 – M Pullen of Greenfields. 

Co – Opted August 2017 – Ms S Clark of Barrow Hill. 

Co – Opted September 2017 – C Brace of Barrow Hill. 

Co – Opted February 2018 – Mrs G Montgomery of Somerfield Barn Court. 

Co – Opted March 2018 – Mr D Harris of Barrow Hill. 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DC (North Downs West Ward) Cllr – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066  
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561  
 

FOLKESTONE & HYTHE DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (switchboard) www.folkestone-hythe.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk  e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION   – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  Non emergency – 101 – Emergency 999 Report online at  www.kent.police.uk/report     
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk    Out of hours   111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 

Automated External Defibrillators – Village Hall Main Rd and Sports & Social Club Swan Ln.  Dial 999 for code 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT –  www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk Call 105 from landlines and mobiles 

In a power cut telephones with electric basestation won’t work, it’s good to have a 

conventional phone, that just plugs into the phone socket, are normallyun affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk   emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 

8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk   emergency 0330 303 0368    

**MOBILE LIBRARY**  All times approx. *SEPTEMBER* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Thursday 6
th

 and 20
th

 – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday 7
th

 and 21
st
 – 2.50pm – 3.20pm   Greenfields lay – by.   

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

Other Village Facebook groups – Sellindge Village Community Group       Sellindge Village   

ITEMS FOR THE OCTOBER 2018 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com or Nigel Fursdon  by 2200 hours (10pm) on THURSDAY SEPTEMBER 20
th

 2018  with a 

‘contact’ name, address and / or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437  948 509 and I will collect.                 7 
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